



**PL24 Community Association Meeting
Monday 30th July 2018, 6pm, St Blazey Community Rooms**

MINUTES

Present: June Anderson, Gill Butler, Ali Clarke, Jenny Moore, Tony Nethercott, Chris Bone

Apologies: Ryan Chamberlain, Pauline Giles, Jordan Rowse, Chrissie Yendell

	Action
<p>Minutes of Meeting of 25th June 2018 Proposed by TN, seconded by JA and agreed unanimously that the Minutes were a true record of the meeting.</p>	
<p>Matters arising from Minutes of 25th June 2018 (other than those to be covered later in Agenda) None.</p>	
<p>Treasurer's Report Balances at 26th July 2018: PL24CA - £4,684.33 PL24 - £2,468.69 PL24 In Bloom - £340.94 YM/Other Accounts - £778.58 Current Account Balance - £7,950.27 It was said that 'Other Accounts' would be moved to PL24CA.</p>	
<p>Correspondence Letters of thanks for PL24CA donations were received from Sally's Cat Rescue and the Cinnamon Trust.</p>	
<p>Facebook It was suggested that PL24CA move away from the FB Group to a FB page. There would be less admin without the policing of posters' arguments. However, if PL24CA does move to a FB page, then discussions, etc, cannot take place. TN has been monitoring the email page and has bypassed all communication from David Vincent Grainger of Swindon.</p>	

<p>At present, the administrators are RC, GB and JP but GB reported that Tamsyn Chapman is happy to take on the role of monitoring new members and judging whether they are fit for membership. JP has forwarded to GB information regarding people who did not answer the questions. It was agreed that it must be made quite clear that any inappropriate comments will be blocked with immediate effect.</p> <p>GB to reset the questions and rules for the Group, with the assistance of JP.</p> <p>GB proposed that TC take responsibility for the vetting of new members and accepting/not accepting them onto the Group. All in agreement.</p>	GB/JP
<p>The way forward</p> <p>PL24CA events usually fall to GB, TN and JA to organise and run and this has become increasingly physically unmanageable. A discussion therefore took place as to the way forward for the Association and it was agreed by all to address the situation by cutting down on the number of events staged, as follows:</p> <p>The Big Lunch will continue as the main event, with one Pinnock Tunnel trip per year. GB to contact EW as to numbers interested in the second Pinnock Tunnel trip in October 2018 and to contact RC and JP to confirm their availability on this date. Provided RC and JP are able to carry, set up and take down the tables and gazebos, the trip will take place. If they are not available, the trip will be cancelled.</p> <p>Made in PL24, booked for Cornubia in November 2018, to be cancelled.</p> <p>By adopting the above measures, the future of PL24CA will be assured and the Association will remain true to its Constitution, ie staging events for the benefit of the community.</p> <p>Carols at Christmas – there is no setting up of tables, etc as the carols are organised by the ladies of the Gott Hall, so it was agreed by all that joining in with this event, ie simply collecting for the Spire Appeal, should continue.</p>	
<p>Pinnock Tunnel Trip</p> <p>Provided the trip goes ahead (as per decision made in the above item), JM, TN and Maggie Tagney to do the commentary. GB to do teas (with help). PL24CA bags and postcards available for sale.</p>	
<p>Carols and Mince Pies</p> <p>See ‘The way forward,’ above.</p>	
<p>Two minute reports around the table</p> <p>CY – sent in a written report to say that she and EW have made a good start on the advertising for the September edition. There is one new advertiser and there have been a couple of new enquiries. CY to meet with EW again this week. May, Whetter and Grose want to run their full colour page again and one of the new advertisers is also looking at colour.</p> <p>JR, PL24 In Bloom – carry forward.</p> <p>GB, Par Track – Wainhomes has donated a used marketing suite, which will either be for use by the library or for another purpose – a decision has yet to be made. GB has asked Ali Worth of Par Library to make a list of all the events that take place at the library for the September magazine. GB asked CB to write a short piece about the library before it moved to Hambley’s Corner, in the days when it was situated next to Par Health Centre, also for the September magazine.</p> <p>FoPB – nothing to report.</p> <p>JA – Tamsyn Chapman is now a St Blazey councillor, as is George Allen. Stuart Wheeler has stepped down.</p>	

Any Other Business

GB has received a request from Linda Haksteeg of Tywardreath and Par Parish Council for PL24CA to create a 'You are Here' board for passengers disembarking the trains at Par Station, the board to show the amenities, places of interest, etc in the area. When it was questioned whether this request should be turned down by PL24CA as per the decision reached in 'The way forward' above, GB replied that she was happy to create such a poster as it required no physical work or stressful organisation. GB and TN therefore to get in touch with the stationmaster, Graham Rice, re the presentation of the poster. The Committee was asked to send their thoughts on what is important about the area to GB. GB to contact Linda Haksteeg.

**GB/TN
All****Date of Next Meeting**

The next meeting will be on Monday, 24th September 2018, St Blazey Community Rooms, at 6.30 pm (please note change of time).

There being nothing further to discuss, the meeting closed at 7.20 pm